
Editorial Note 
 
Dear Readers, Contributors  and Colleagues, 
 

We are pleased to announce that Volume 29, Issue 2, of the Burapha Science Journal is 
now available online, covering the period from May to August 2024. This edition features a total 
of  25 articles, with an impressive 84% coming from external submissions. The field of Biological 
Sciences (including Biology, Microbiology, and Biochemistry) leads this issue with 6 articles 
(24%). Chemistry is gaining momentum with 5 articles (20%), followed by Food Science with              
4 articles (16%). Additionally, the fields of Marine Science, Environmental Science, and 
Geoinformatics are each represented by 3 articles (12%). We are also pleased to include one 
article in the field of Statistics. 

This issue showcases research from a wide array of scientific disciplines, including 
biological sciences, physical sciences, technology, and applied sciences. However, we note 
the absence of articles in the fields of Physics, Mathematics, and Informatics. We encourage 
authors working in these areas, as well as other fields within our journal's scope, to submit their 
work for future publication in the Burapha Science Journal.  

We extend our heartfelt thanks to our contributors, reviewers, and editorial team for their 
unwavering dedication to maintaining the high standards and diversity of research in this 
volume. Your commitment is essential to the continued success of the Burapha Science Journal.  
Our journal remains committed to improving its quality and aims to achieve inclusion in 
international indexing databases. This ambitious goal requires the ongoing support of our 
contributors, with special recognition given to our diligent editorial board. Their perseverance 
and dedication have been instrumental in our progress, and we express our sincere gratitude 
for their invaluable contributions. 
 

Best regards, 
 

Sutin Kingtong, Ph.D. 
Editor-in-Chief 
Burapha Science Journal 


